
 

 

Pymble Ladies’ College 
Junior School Parent Group (JSPG) 

 
 

MINUTES 
 

Meeting: JSPG Term 4 Meeting  
Date: Friday 23 October 2020  
Time: 9.00am to 9.15am  
Location: Online via Microsoft Teams 
 

DETAILS 
  

1.0 ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES 
Present: Christel Vigne, Monika Surana, Kate Hart 
By invitation: Priscilla Macpherson, Mrs Kate Brown, Mrs Anna Plant 
 
2.0 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
Because of COVID times, the three JPSG leaders Christel Vigne, Monika Surana and Kate Hart accepted 
the minutes on behalf of the parent community, due to online meeting. 
 
3.0 WELCOME BY GROUP LEADERS  
Welcome to our Term 4 online meeting. This year has surely been very different, but we have evolved and 
taken it in our stride, adapting as needed. We want to thank you all for your support this year. Thanking the 
2020 Committee. 
 
4.0 INTRODUCTION OF 2021 COMMITTEE  
Next year’s committee will be under the leadership of Louise Woodall, Sarah Fisher and Shiva Rich with 
Finance being handled by Elizabeth Toh and Care and Support by Shweta Deshpande. 
 
5.0 FINANCE CO-ORDINATOR REPORT 
Christel delivered the following information: 
 
We closed in February with a balance of $21,769.00. Since then, we had paid for the Pedal Your Own 
Smoothie event, which will be carried forward for next year and also merchandise for the glow products for 
the Junior Fun Day. Sadly, both these events didn’t go through, due to COVID-19 restrictions.  
 
We also ordered welcome bears for new students commencing Junior school in 2021. 
 
We are closing at balance $20086.82 as of 23 October 2020. 
 
8.0 HEAD OF SCHOOLS’ PRESENTATION 
Mrs Kate Brown thanked every parent for supporting the girls through this different year, all the way through 
on campus, online and back to campus. Thanked all parents the love, the patience, the support and the 
trust in us through the whole challenging year. 
 
9.0 MEETING CLOSE 
The 2020 committee thanked everyone again and meeting closed at 9.15am. 


